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Above: utility work area 

The NSW Government is delivering Sydney Metro West – a new underground 
metro railway which will double rail capacity between Parramatta and the 
Sydney CBD, link new communities to rail services and support employment 
growth and housing supply.  
 
John Holland CPB Contractors Ghella Joint Venture (JCG) has been awarded the contract to deliver 3.5 
kilometres of twin metro rail tunnels between The Bays and Hunter Street and to excavate the Pyrmont 
and Hunter Street metro stations.  

In April, we will undertake utility work to provide permanent power supply to our Pyrmont East worksite. 
Work is scheduled between Sunday 7 April and Sunday 19 April. Work will take place both during the 
day and at night. Specific dates will be notified in our weekly email update. 

Upcoming utility work 

Work will take place on Union Street, Darling Drive and next to Pyrmont Bridge. Please see map over the 
page for locations of our work. Activities will include: 

• Setting up of traffic management near locations to maintain traffic flow 
• Temporary disruption to roads and footpaths 
• Use of vacuum truck to remove water from pits 
• Using hand tools to install cables. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Notification – Pyrmont utility work 
April 2024 
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 Contact us 

24-hour Project Infoline 1800 612 173 

MetroTunnelsJCGJV@transport.nsw.gov.au  

Sydney Metro West, PO Box K659, Haymarket, NSW 1240 

Download Sydney Metro Connect from the  
App store or get it on Google Play. 

 

Equipment and machinery used 

May include but is not limited to a vacuum truck, lighting towers, traffic control equipment, hand tools 
and generators. 

What will this mean for you? 

During work, you may notice:  

• Temporary lights will be set up and directed at the site for safety purposes 
• Some intermittent noise 
• Access to pathways and buildings will be maintained at all times  
• Parking may be temporarily restricted in some locations  
• Traffic control and directional signage may be used for the safety of works and the community. 

Managing our impacts 

Construction activities may generate increased noise and will be mitigated on site, where possible.  

We aim to reduce impacts on the community and the environment by: 

• Finishing high noise impact activities by 10pm 
• Directing lighting away from properties. 

 

Contact us 

Please contact JCG Community team on 1800 612 173 if you have any questions or would like to provide 
feedback about the work.  

We will continue to keep you updated on the progress of work in your area. If you would like to receive 
weekly updates about our work, please send a request to MetroTunnelsJCGJV@transport.nsw.gov.au and 
we will add you to the distribution list.  


